My partner and I have been together for eight years and live in a strong relationship that is supported by our respective families and friends.  He is a long-serving member of the armed forces, and has been deployed at various times to help serve the national interest.  Members of the forces understand the value of a strong relationship in maintaining morale during deployment, and same-sex relationships are no less vital in this function than heterosexual ones.  Yet the federal government chooses to not recognise the value of same-sex partners.  While we have been granted the right to live in the same subsidised accommodation during a forced move, we do not enjoy the same key rights as heterosexual couples:

· In the event of my partner’s death in service, I would not receive any compensation or access to his payout 
· In the event of my partner dying at any time, I would not be entitled to his naval pension (equivalent of superannuation) 
Our financial affairs are inextricably linked.  We are a couple sharing mortgages, credit cards, phone bills…  We are working to secure our financial future just as any other couple might and we are financially dependant on each other.  If my partner died before me and before our mortgages are paid off my financial security and quality of life would be seriously compromised.  I would be disadvantaged to the point that I would probably be a burden on the state.  Given the extent to which we are working to secure an independent financial future (as any federal government would surely want us to), I am surprised at the government’s on-going commitment to discrimination that creates financial insecurity for us and many others.   

Matters of basic human rights and dignity aside, I ask the federal government to recognise the value of same sex couples as contributors to our armed forces, society and to the well-being of our national economy, and grant us the same rights as heterosexual couples.

Greg Lissaman
